
Headteacher’s Message

Dear parents, carers and students,

Please read the information below which I received yesterday.  At Parklands we are still 
experiencing high levels of positive cases amongst our students, so I would like to 
encourage the continued use of face coverings.  Clearly, I cannot make this compulsory, but 
we would welcome your support.  Currently, we have over 70 students isolating at home, 
with the majority in Year 10, and we are still experiencing some staff absences.  

An update from the Department for Education for all education and childcare settings 
following the Prime Minister’s announcement of the end of Plan B
The Prime Minister announced that all Plan B measures will be removed in England, with a 
full return to Plan A by Thursday 27 January.
In education and childcare settings, this means:
From Thursday 20 January, face coverings are no longer recommended in classrooms and 
teaching spaces for staff, and pupils and students in year 7 and above. They were 
introduced in classrooms at the start of the spring term as a temporary measure.
From Thursday 27 January, face coverings are no longer recommended in communal areas 
for staff, and pupils and students in year 7 and above.
This decision comes in response to national infection data showing the prevalence of 
COVID-19 to be on a downward trajectory. Whilst there are some groups where cases are 
likely to continue rising, it is likely that the Omicron wave has now peaked nationally. There 
remains significant pressure on the NHS but hospital admissions have stabilised, and the 
number of patients in Intensive Care Units (ICU) remain low and are falling.
This means it is right we remove the most stringent restrictions around wearing face 
coverings from education, but the virus is still with us, and continuing with proportionate 
protective measures remains vital to protect education.
Local directors of public health are able to recommend the use of face coverings in 
communal areas, across their area only, where DfE and public health experts judge the 
measure to be proportionate due to specific health concerns. This is a temporary measure. 
Directors of public health will continue to advise individual settings experiencing outbreaks. 
Any local introduction of face coverings will be subject to routine review and removed at the 
earliest opportunity.

Should the COVID situation continue to improve, we are looking forward to resuming our 
usual activities, such as holding assemblies, putting on more productions such as our Dance 
Show, and we have started planning for our Learning Challenge Week and Year 10 Work 
Experience in July.  

Kind regards, and thank you for your continued support.
Mr Mitchell
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Year 7 Messages

None this week

Year 8 Messages

None this week

Year 9 Messages

None this week

Year 10 Messages

If anyone in Year 10 or 11 is interested in a summer work experience programme at Sellafield (based 
in the offices in Birchwood, Warrington) then please let me know and I will forward an application 
form.  Miss Berry

Year 11 Messages

Open Evening coming up at Wigan & Leigh College on 31st January - please register in advance. 
The link for Open Evening registration can be found here: 
https://www.wigan-leigh.ac.uk/events/Open-Evening

Wigan & Leigh College are also interviewing in school on 3rd February, so if you haven’t applied 
yet and would like to be interviewed, please get your application in over the weekend. 
Runshaw College will be interviewing in school on 15th and 16th March. That is very close to the 
final deadline, at which point you would be placed on a waiting list, so please don’t leave it too late to 
apply.
Put your EXPECTED GCSE grades and don’t worry about the personal statement, just write ‘I will 
bring this to interview’ and click SUBMIT!

If anyone in Year 10 or 11 is interested in a summer work experience programme at Sellafield (based 
in the offices in Birchwood, Warrington) then please let me know and I will forward an application 
form.  Miss Berry

Open Evening at Bolton 6th Form on Tuesday January 25th, please register here: 
www.bolton-sfc.ac.uk

Make sure you don’t miss out on one of the fantastic apprenticeships currently being offered by 
Leyland Trucks. These are Level 3 positions with starting salaries around £15,000! Closing date: 
25.02.22
Application forms can be downloaded via the website: Apprenticeships - Leyland Trucks Ltd.
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https://www.wigan-leigh.ac.uk/events/Open-Evening
http://www.bolton-sfc.ac.uk
https://www.leylandtrucksltd.co.uk/en-gb/working-at-leyland-trucks/apperentice-ship


Year 11 Messages

Click here for a document regarding this year’s GCSE exam results.

Parents/Carers and Year 11 have all been emailed. Please DO NOT email photos to Miss Greaves, 
please use the yearbook@parklandsacademy.co.uk email.  Thank you

Mock Exam Results Day will take place next Tuesday 25th January. Pupils will be issued with a report 
and have an individual review meeting on the day. These reports will be brought home and also 
available on Edulink by the end of next week. Please take the time to look at these and discuss at 
home. 

YEAR 11 LEAVERS ITEMS:  The online shop is now open to purchase your leavers hoodies, 
jumpers, and pyjamas. Your shop is now open here.  The deadline is Sunday 13th February 
2022.  This cannot change. If you fail to order before this date then you will not be able to 
order after.  Thank you.  Miss Greaves

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1gYhoNdLd8VTTpU_ZOCUeyBdcfez10ftN/view?usp=sharing
mailto:yearbook@parklandsacademy.co.uk
https://www.leavershoodies.com/parklands-high-school-2022-leavers
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Head Students’ Page

A farewell to our 4 Head Students this year, Jack, Milly, Rebecca and Eadie. All have been highly 
committed to Parklands throughout their 5 years. They are still going to be involved as they hand over 
their duties to our new Head Students, Oscar, Alannah, Alex and Evie. Next week we will introduce 
our new head pupils in more detail.



Whole School Messages

Weekly Learning Support Board - click here

Perfect 3s

Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator 
of how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 47 pupils
Year 8:  27 pupils
Year 9:  52 pupils
Year 10: 39 students
Year 11: 34 students

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

The Parklands Got Talent final has been rescheduled to Thursday 10th 
February at 7.30pm in the school hall. All tickets previously purchased are valid for this event. We 
look forward to seeing you there.

How had the Perfect 3 in the previous week?
Years 7: 155 pupils
Year 8:  114 pupils
Year 9:  132 pupils

Year 10:  126 students
Year 11:  170 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1L1obbCW8byJtHxkLDOCgLXCbKHhqAUAxKsYkMKlTHf8/edit#slide=id.g71cec3bfdf_0_7
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Whole School Messages

WELLBEING
Dear pupils, parents and carers,
I am very aware that some of our pupils (and families) are struggling with low mood, motivation and 
anxiety and have disconnected a little from their families, friends and school. Below is a service that 
I highly recommend.
I wanted to remind you that the Kooth is a platform that can support young people with absolutely 
anything. Just to remind you how Kooth operates:  A young person is signposted to the platform, 
not referred. They are not always ready to tell someone in school or at home that they are 
struggling. Kooth provides the autonomy for young people to set the pace.
Young people can make a Kooth account very simply in less than two minutes and receive 
counselling support in the same day from a qualified counsellor. They can access a digital chat, up 
to  one hour each week up to 10pm at night.
Although we have the use of a counselling service with Mr Pilling and our weekly drop-in with the 
school nurse, we still have waiting times, as with all other services such as CAMHS. With KOOTH 
you can feel assured that young people can also reach out to Kooth during the evening, weekends 
and school holidays.
Many young people sitting in their room alone develop overwhelming feelings of anxiety and resort 
to self-harm as a means of managing this. Kooth.com can be there at that point of need and offer 
the support to manage that anxiety. Young people are provided with tried and tested alternative 
tools and resources. There is lots of advice around how to support your son/daughter/yourself with 
exams.
Kooth can also guide young people to connect with others who feel the same way in moderated 
forums and access thousands of magazine articles that have been submitted by young people. 
They can develop a safety plan with one of KOOTH's qualified counsellors to help them manage 
any escalation in their mental health.

Thank you for taking the time to read and I hope it helps.

Mrs Fairhurst
Designated Safeguarding Lead
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Whole School Messages

Let’s keep talking!  Click here for the brochure.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1kJj1kNOc25hDzuKlHyp_iMy4N3sAhNVe/view?usp=sharing


Whole School Messages

Changes to fitness suite opening times.
Following a survey of our pupils and our goal of getting more pupils active, we have made some 
changes to our fitness suite opening times to hopefully encourage and support more pupils in 
attending our fantastic fitness space.

STEM

STEM ambassador visit - 2nd February 3-4pm

There’ll be another STEM ambassador visit on Wednesday 2nd February 3-4pm.  This time we’ll be 
joined by Stephen Cooper, who has experience in aircraft testing and integration.  Please email 
mmcavoy@parklandsacademy.co.uk to reserve a place for your child.

STEM Mathematics you can complete from home.

Click the link below and attempt to build some 3D shapes from nets.  The nets start off very simple 
but then increase in difficulty.

https://mathigon.org/origami

mailto:mmcavoy@parklandsacademy.co.uk
https://mathigon.org/origami


Whole School Messages

We had our first Glow Dodgeball session yesterday. Nearly 50 pupils in Years 7-9 attended. Next 
week we will have more colours and face paints! 
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Careers

Lots of useful information in this week’s Career News - check it out here: 

From artists to VFX specialists, there should be an opportunity for just about everyone, so don’t 
miss out. Remember that virtual or online work experience is just as relevant as in-person work 
experience at the moment, and will give you a real insight into careers you may not have 
considered before - all without leaving your sofa! 

Career of the Week looks at some of the jobs you can do if you can speak another language 
(https://www.parklandsacademy.co.uk/students/career-of-the-week)  Even if you haven’t chosen a 
language for GCSE, there are loads of language learning apps and videos available, so challenge 
yourself this year!

There are currently six aspiring medics, dentists and vets being mentored by the Medic Mentor 
team - well done to those students who are giving themselves the best chance of success in their 
future careers. 
If you would like to be involved in 2022, then have a look at the Medic Mentor page in Career 
News.

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/documents/Career_News_2022_wk2.pdf
https://www.parklandsacademy.co.uk/students/career-of-the-week

